## **Swampscott Senior Center Board of Directors' Meeting**

## April 11, 2017

In attendance: Peter McNerney, Felice Litman, Robert Powell, Mary Cobbett, Norma Freedman, Marilyn Cassidy, Kathy Kieser, Marilyn Hurwitz, Director, Sue Pierce, Assistant Director

## I. Old Business

- A. Minutes reviewed and accepted
- B. The Finance Committee meets on April 26<sup>th</sup> and will want to know why we want a new van. Marilyn H will take pictures and attend meeting.
- C. Phillips Lifeline made a presentation, to which only 10 people attended. Their service is priced at \$50 / month.

## II. New Business

- A. Marilyn H is going to transportation training at the Department of Transportation. They will be reviewing the process for applying for the Community Transfer Grant.
- B. New classes
  - Chair yoga is going well
  - 2. Art.....there will be a new afternoon class starting
- C. On September 29 there will be a trip to the North Shore Music Theater to see Evita. We have 20 tickets.
- D. The Volunteer Luncheon will probably be on the first Thursday of June.
- E. Bob Powell stated that he thought we should be members of the Massachusetts Council on Aging.
- F. Marilyn H noted that over the past 10 years we have had

at least 100 people at the center every day that we are open.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 9:30 AM.

Next meeting will be Tuesday, May 9 at 8:30 AM.

Respectfully submitted

Marilyn L Cassidy